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i have always been fascinated by the fact that God 
knows the end from the beginning.  i kept thinking "how 
boring" it must be for Him.  i discounted the joy He 
feels each time a soul chooses Him and He begins 
molding their spirits into His image in a new way.  
perhaps His greatest pleasure is the joy He gets 
revealing His glory to them.  He's more of everything 
we have only tasted; He's the full meal with dessert at 
the end.

we choose to believe by faith in something we cannot 
feel, see or touch.  then we choose to stake our very 
lives and all upon it.  that's where faith moves into 
assurance.  "he who comes to God must believe that He 
is, and that He is a rewarder of those who diligently 
seek Him."  heb 11:6

there is assurance to be had in God.  most often it 
comes with years of walking with Him and seeing Him 
"come through" time and time again.  then there are 
those who hear the word of God, grab hold of it, 
believe what it says and proceed to live it out in it's 
fullest almost immediately.  usually it is in the more 
uneducated peoples of the world.

we look back at people in previous times and think how 
"simple minded" they were.  they fashioned idols with 
their hands; worshiped and sacrificed to them.  (some 
do even today)  God told us we would grow in our 
understanding.  "many shall run to and fro, and 
knowledge shall increase.”  dan 12:4 



yet in all our acquired knowledge, we still have idols.  
perhaps they are different idols and maybe we don't 
literally bow down to them, but they are idols just the 
same.  idols of money, fame, self, beauty, convenience, 
even knowledge itself.  one doesn't have to be "given 
over" to darkness to "miss the mark".  our actions, 
attention and desires serve as incense to them.  
incense to a foreign god.

"my people have forgotten Me, they have burned incense 
to worthless idols.  and they have caused themselves to 
stumble in their ways, from the ancient paths, to walk 
in pathways and not on a highway."  jer 18:15  there is 
a way that leads to life and nothing must deter us from 
it.

many have substituted knowledge of the world for 
knowledge of God.  don't get me wrong.  education is a 
good thing.  it's just that too many marvel at the 
creation of the universe instead of the One who created 
it.  we should do both.  is that what our Lord meant 
when He said  "whoever does not receive the kingdom of 
God as a little child will by no means enter it."  mark 
10:15  we need to set aside all our "smarts" and look 
in wonder at the Creator; at our Father.

we have "smarts" now.  at least about the "natural" 
world.  how much do we know about the spiritual world?  
or is it even acknowledged?  those deep into darkness 
know how real it is and use it's power.  it is time for 
the body of Christ to walk in such power; the power of 
His resurrection. 

we need to fan into flames the light that is in us.  it 



may be a newly lite candle or a lamp running low on 
oil; flickering and beginning to dim.  don't let your 
light go out.  it must be tended to.  take the talent 
He has given to each and multiply it for His glory.

do you think your too young, too old, or not equipped?  
the word of God doesn't agree.  "those who are planted 
in the house of the Lord shall flourish in the courts 
of our God.  they shall still bear fruit in old age; 
they shall be fresh and flourishing, to declare that 
the Lord is upright; He is my rock, and there is no 
unrighteousness in Him."  psa 92:13-15

we each need to examine our selves critically and see 
if there are any idols in our life.  if there are, we 
must tear them down.  "you shall have no other gods 
before Me."  deut 5:7  the hour is late. 

i wrote the following to a friend just yesterday:  "i 
think of the quote by the old evangelist leonard 
ravenhill.  'five minutes inside eternity and we will 
wish that we had sacrificed more, wept more, grieved 
more, loved and prayed more, and given more.'"  live 
without regrets.  a more "convenient" time may never 
come.


